REPORT AND RECOMMENDATION

TO: Mayor Jerry L. Demings
and
County Commissioners

THRU: Raul Pino MD, MPH., Directsr
Health Services Department

FROM: Jose Gainza, Chair
Orange County Emergency
Contact: (407) 836-7320

edical Services Advisory Council

DATE: July 3, 2025

RE: EMSAC’s Report and Recommendation on Affordable Transport, Inc.’s
Application to Modify Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity by
Transferring to MedFleet, LLC.

In May 2025, Orange County’s Office of the Medical Director/EMS Division (“EMS”) notified
Orange County’s Emergency Medical Services Advisory Council (“EMSAC”) that Affordable
Transport, Inc. (“ATI”) had applied to modify ATI’s Certificate of Public Convenience and
Necessity (“COPCN”) by transferring ATI’s COPCN to MedFleet, LLC (“MedFleet™).

In accordance with Section 20-99 of the Orange County Code, EMSAC held a noticed meeting on
May 28, 2025, to review ATI’s modification application. At the meeting, EMS framed the issue,
MedFleet presented the application, and EMSAC requested public comment. EMSAC reviewed
the modification application which included all of the requirements for new COPCN applicants
including, but not limited to, MedFleet’s licensing information, a business agreement between
MedFleet and a health care provider in Orange County, and MedFleet’s certificates of insurance.
Additionally, EMSAC reviewed the guidelines for determining the public convenience and
necessity described in Section 20-95 of the Orange County Code. At the conclusion of the meeting,
EMSAC recommended that the Board of County Commissioners grant ATI’s application to
modify ATI’s COPCN by transferring ATI’s COPCN to MedFleet.

RECOMMENDATION:  Grant Affordable Transport, Inc.’s Application to Modify ATI’s
Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity by Transferring
ATI’s COPCN to MedFleet, LLC.




